

## THE CORPORATION OF THE TOWN OF PERTH

80 Gore Street East Perth, Ontario K7H 1H9 Phone: (613) 267-3311 Fax: (613) 267-5635

## FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

September 8, 2025

## Community Invited to Attend March and Visitation in Memory of Firefighter Brad Fielding

**Perth, Ontario** – The Council of the Town of Perth and Perth Fire Services invite the community to honour the life and service of Firefighter Brad Fielding on Wednesday, September 10, 2025.

A march, led by the Perth Fire Services, will begin at 12 p.m. from Perth Lion's Hall (50 Arthur Street), proceeding down Arthur Street, along South Street, and to the Perth Fire Hall at 1881 Rogers Road. Following a brief prayer and last call, members will march back along South Street returning to 50 Arthur Street.

The public is welcome to observe the march along the route, with public visitation occurring inside the Fire Hall from 2-8 p.m. The Fire Hall will be closed for a private family gathering from 12-2 p.m. Accessible and limited parking will be available at the Fire Hall (1881 Rogers Road). Overflow parking will be located at 2000 Rogers Road, 96 South Street, and 50 Arthur Street.

Friends and community members are invited to share memories and condolences through Brad's online tribute wall.



For more information, contact: Michael Touw Chief Administrative Officer 80 Gore Street East Perth, Ontario K7H 1H9 Phone: 613-267-3311 ext. 2224

Email: cao@perth.ca